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LeGrand (Chat, 38:76) recently reported the occurrence of Nelson's Sharp-tailed 
Sparrow (Ammospiza caudacuta nelsoni) in Anderson County, S.C. The subspecies identi- 
fication was based upon field observations of two birds seen near Townville, 19 May 1974. 

The A.O.U. Check-list of North American Birds (1957, 5th edition) lists the following 
races of the Sharp-tailed Sparrow: Eastern (Ammospiza caudacuta caudacuta), Acadian 
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(A.c. subvirgata), Southern (A.c. diversa), James Bay (A.c. altera), and Nelson's (A.c. 
nelsoni). The occurrence of all five races in South Carolina is documented by specimens in 
the Charleston Museum. To say that field identification of two or three of the races is 
questionable, is an understatement. 

Among writers commenting on this difficult group, Peterson (1947, A Field Guide to 
the Birds, p. 272) notes the similarity of the Nelson's and James Bay races, and says that 
"Most of the migrants that were once called nelsoni in N.Y. and N.E. are probably of this 
race [James Bay]. Sight records cannot be accepted." Hill (in Bent, Life Histories of North 
American Cardinals, Grosbeaks, Buntings, Towhees, Finches, Sparrows, and Allies,1968) 
states that ". . without the specimen in hand, and without adequate skins for comparison, 
it is my opinion that diversa vs caudacuta are inseparable, as are subvirgata vs altera, altera 
vs nelsoni, and perhaps nelsoni vs caudacuta." Further, that "In the field, altera cannot be 
separated from subvirgata on one hand, or from nelsoni on the other; even with the 
specimen in hand the diagnosis is difficult and sometimes impossible." 

During the preparation of the first edition of South Carolina Birdlife (1949), the late 
H.C. Oberholser examined critically the Charleston Museum's specimens of Sharp-tailed 
Sparrows, in addition to those of many other species. His opinions concerning the 
identification of Sharp-tailed Sparrow races are reflected in the paragraph above. 

In view of the uncertainties involved, compilers and researchers cannot be expected 
to accept sight record identifications of Sharp-tailed Sparrow subspecies. 
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